
1

Paul Ashworth

From: Hyacinth Yennie <hyennie3@yahoo.com>
Sent: Tuesday, July 12, 2022 3:33 PM
To: Paul Ashworth
Subject: Re: 2035 Broad St - Notice to NRZ of Application Received

We cannot Support it, we have not met with the owner, plus there’s a Church next door already. Hyacinth MARG. 

Sent from my iPhone 
 
 

On Jul 11, 2022, at 12:44 PM, Paul Ashworth <Paul.Ashworth@hartford.gov> wrote: 

  
Hi Hyacinth, 
  
We’re glad to get your input. 
  
I think there might have been a typo, so just to confirm -  Is the MARG NRZ in support, or not in support 
of this application? 
  
Thank you, 
Paul Ashworth 
Senior Planner 
City of Hartford - Department of Development Services  
Planning & Zoning Division 
he/him 
260 Constitution Plaza, 1st Floor 
Desk: 860-757-9055 
  
Follow us! @DDSHartford 
  
Please be advised that unless it is expressly stated, this correspondence does not constitute a zoning permit, 
certificate of zoning compliance, certification of a legal nonconforming use, or other approval within the Division’s 
jurisdiction.  If a permit or approval is desired, an application, application fee, and all required supporting 
documentation must be submitted to the Zoning Administrator in accordance with the Hartford Zoning Regulations. 
Please visit www.hartfordct.gov/dds and click on “Our Services” to begin the application process.  
  
Make an appointment online: https://developmentservices.setmore.com/ 
  

From: Hyacinth Yennie <hyennie3@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Monday, July 11, 2022 11:43 AM 
To: Paul Ashworth <Paul.Ashworth@hartford.gov> 
Cc: Hartford Planning Division <oneplan@hartford.gov>; Tanner, Jim <James.Tanner@hartford.gov> 
Subject: Re: 2035 Broad St - Notice to NRZ of Application Received 
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CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you 
recognize the sender and know the content is safe. Please contact the helpdesk at 860-757-9411 if you have any 
questions. 

Maple Ave. NRZ Group. Hello dear Paul thanks for reaching out to me  about  2035 Broad  St. We would 
have love to hear from the person  who is planning to do business at that location , but again they are 
not a very Community  friendly group, so at this time we can support something we don’t know, we 
hope the City will do what’s best for our neighborhood, our next  MARG meeting will be  7/14/22 at 
6:pm  10 Campfield Ave. Ht. open to the public. Hyacinth  Yennie 860-8830383  

Sent from my iPhone 
 
 
 

On Jul 8, 2022, at 1:49 PM, Paul Ashworth <Paul.Ashworth@hartford.gov> wrote: 

  
Hi Hyacinth, 
Hope you’re well. 
  
Did you want to put a comment on the record for this one?  It is a request for a special 
permit for an assembly use by the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints.   
  
Please respond via email and I will make sure it is provided to the commission. 
  
Thank you and have a great weekend, 
Paul Ashworth 
Senior Planner 
City of Hartford - Department of Development Services  
Planning & Zoning Division 
he/him 
260 Constitution Plaza, 1st Floor 
Desk: 860-757-9055 
  
Follow us! @DDSHartford 
  
Please be advised that unless it is expressly stated, this correspondence does not constitute a 
zoning permit, certificate of zoning compliance, certification of a legal nonconforming use, or 
other approval within the Division’s jurisdiction.  If a permit or approval is desired, an application, 
application fee, and all required supporting documentation must be submitted to the Zoning 
Administrator in accordance with the Hartford Zoning Regulations. Please visit 
www.hartfordct.gov/dds and click on “Our Services” to begin the application process.  
  
Make an appointment online: https://developmentservices.setmore.com/ 
  

From: Berschet, Paige <Paige.Berschet@hartford.gov>  
Sent: Tuesday, June 21, 2022 4:22 PM 
To: hyennie3@yahoo.com 
Cc: Hartford Planning Division <oneplan@hartford.gov>; Paul Ashworth 
<Paul.Ashworth@hartford.gov>; Tanner, Jim <James.Tanner@hartford.gov> 
Subject: RE: 2035 Broad St - Notice to NRZ of Application Received 
  
Hello Hyacinth, 
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There were some slight errors to the applicant’s contact info in the notice I send previously, 
please find the correct version attached.  
  
Best, 
  
Paige Berschet  
Administrative Assistant – Planning Division  
Desk: 860-757-9029  
  
  
  
From: Berschet, Paige <>  
Sent: Tuesday, June 21, 2022 4:16 PM 
To: hyennie3@yahoo.com 
Cc: Hartford Planning Division <oneplan@hartford.gov>; Paul Ashworth 
<Paul.Ashworth@hartford.gov>; Tanner, Jim <James.Tanner@hartford.gov> 
Subject: 2035 Broad St - Notice to NRZ of Application Received 
  
Hello Hyacinth,  

Please find the attached Notice to the MARG NRZ of an application received for 2035 Broad 
St for a request for Special Permit for an Assembly Use. Let us know if you have any input or 
questions. 

Best, 
  
Paige Berschet 
Administrative Assistant  
City of Hartford - Department of Development Services  
Planning & Zoning Division 
she/her/hers 
260 Constitution Plaza, 1st Floor 
oneplan@hartford.gov  
Desk: 860-757-9029 
  
Follow us! @DDSHartford 
  
Please be advised that unless it is expressly stated, this correspondence does not constitute a zoning permit, 
certificate of zoning compliance, certification of a legal nonconforming use, or other approval within the 
Division’s jurisdiction.  If a permit or approval is desired, an application, application fee, and all required 
supporting documentation must be submitted to the Zoning Administrator in accordance with the Hartford 
Zoning Regulations. Please visit www.hartfordct.gov/dds and click on “Our Services” to begin the application 
process.  
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Paul Ashworth

From: Alyssa Peterson <alyssa.peterson@att.net>
Sent: Tuesday, July 12, 2022 4:25 PM
To: Chambers, Aimee
Cc: Paul Ashworth
Subject: OBJECTION to 2035 Broad Street Special Permit

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the 
sender and know the content is safe. Please contact the helpdesk at 860-757-9411 if you have any questions. 

Ms. Chambers, 
 
I am VERY concerned about your suggested approval of the text change and Special Permit for Meeting 
Assembly at 2035 Broad Street. 
 
Your Staff Report is inaccurate and incomplete in multiple ways.  The Maple Avenue Revitalization Group 
(MARG) has not had an opportunity to review the application as submitted because neither your staff nor 
the applicant has attended our meeting and made a presentation.  You know we always enjoy hearing 
from you and your staff.  Said application was submitted May 9, 2022, however, Ms. Yennie was not 
contacted until June 17, 2022??  That is a 6-week delay. 
 
Ms. Yennie also tells me she informed your staff that she has called and invited the applicant to attend 
and make a presentation.  No one has bothered to call her back.  The representation in the staff report 
about Ms. Yennie is incorrect. 
 
Further, the report wholly ignores that there is an Armenian Church immediately across the street (the 
Cross can be seen in the report photo), whose membership already uses on-street parking throughout the 
morning and early afternoon on Sundays.  The same time requested by this applicant.  There would not be 
room for parking for 63 new attendees in the small lot at 2035 Broad and on the street competing with 
this long-established church immediately across the street.  Pitting one church membership against 
another is unacceptable. 
 
There are PLENTY of buildings available for worship in the South End and I know the MARG attendees 
would invite the Church of Latter Day Saints to pursue them, whether they are existing churches or an 
assembly hall such as the Moose Club further up White Street. 
 
Finally, this usage is not compatible with the prime location and commercial real estate opportunity here, 
nor is it compatible with Hartford's various plans.  I know our MARG attendees support having another 
bank or credit union move into that building. We need a healthy mix of residential and commercial on 
Maple Avenue. 
 
Please make sure this item is tabled until it has been properly vetted by the Maple Avenue Revitalization 
Group (MARG).  Thank you. 
 
 
Alyssa Peterson, resident 
297 Grandview Terrace 
 
 


